
 
 
 

Middle Atlantic Association of Colleges of Business Administration 
Hospitality Resolution – October 2014 

 
Resolved, the 17th day of October, 2014: 
 
Whereas the membership of MAACBA gathered in New Brunswick, New Jersey for the 64th 
annual meeting of MAACBA; and 
 
Whereas Dean Vinnie Calluzzo – whose name President Elmore Alexander could not 
pronounce (where were you when we needed you, Dean DiAngelo?) assembled an excellent, 
exciting and enlightening program; and  
 
Whereas we broke new ground and learned about the Business of Fashion – how we look, 
smell, etc., and why it matters; and 
 
Whereas we learned about hemlines and lipstick (thank you, Mary Sheila for your assistance) 
and that nail polish is the new lipstick; and  
 
Whereas Dean Doom and Gloom Calluzzo, with the help of a few colleagues, convinced us 
that we all need to think about our next career (and probably soon), but Steve Cosgrove 
followed shortly thereafter with an uplifting message; and 
 
Whereas we were regaled with excellent food, drink, entertainment and fine venues; and 
 
Whereas Associate Dean Sharon Lydon organized and controlled every detail of our conference 
with exquisite skill and precision, but could not control Wednesday evening’s downpours;  
 
Therefore, be it resolved that the members of MAACBA express their sincere thanks and 
gratitude to Dean Glenn Shafer and his many colleagues at the Rutgers Business School for 
their gracious hospitality and flawless execution of the 64th MAACBA Annual Meeting. 
 


